## NOTICE TO ALL LAMB COUNTY EMPLOYEES

The purpose of this notice is to inform employees of Lamb County's plan for future Coronavirus paid leave ("COVID pay") available to employees who are exposed and placed in quarantine, and/or employees who test positive.

Effective, January 1, 2021:

- If you have a confirmed positive case of COVID-19, the County will pay you up to 80 hours of your quarantine time ("COVID pay").
- If you are exposed and placed into quarantine, but do not have a positive COVID-19 test result, the County will only pay for **one** 80-hour period under "COVID pay," total.
- If you have already received 80 hours of COVD pay and/or 80 hours of quarantine pay, prior to January 1, 2021, then you will need to use your personal, sick or vacation pay.

This means once you have received 80 hours of "COVID pay" because you were placed under quarantine and/or exposed to someone who was positive, and you are quarantined again (without a positive test), you will need to use your personal, sick or vacation time.

By:

Deputy